Feb 17th, 1937

My dear Elizabeth:

Your letter telling me of your change of plan has been received and I can readily see how the later date would work out better for you and at this end it did not make any difference.

Now about when you will come -- there are two different dates. Your wire said that you could come in about three weeks, which would bring you here about March 6th. Now it so happens that the University and the Museum both close after March 10th because on March 11th will begin the University examination week, when the students do not come to the Museum and therefore the Museum is closed. The examination week is followed by the Spring vacation which lasts until March 23rd. We could exhibit from March 7th through Wednesday, March 10th, if that seemed desirable to you.

Another plan would be for you to arrive in Eugene on Tues-day March 23rd and open your exhibit on Wednesday March 24th running as many days as you think best. In fact as far as we are concerned, it will work out all right for you to come any time between March 7th through March 10th or March 23rd through April 15th.

You wrote about going to Minneapolis- you can leave Eugene at 4:52 in the afternoon, arrive in Portland at 8:30 that evening, and in the same evening take the 9:30 train for Minneapolis. You will arrive in Minneapolis the third evening at 10 o'clock.

Can you let me know how many pictures you have to exhibit and whether or not you have nats and frames for them. If they do not have frames, what size are they, as we may have frames that will fit them.

Thank you very much for the clipping. We are taking good care of it.

I am looking forward with a great deal of pleasure to your visit. I will expect you and your sister to be my guests at the Osburn Hotel, whenever it works out to be the best time for you to come.

I expect to go to Portland to the Heathman Hotel on next Sunday, February 21st, and I will come down to Eugene the day before you arrive, so please wire me in Portland, as soon as you have worked out your plans.

With cordial greetings to your sister and thanking her for her letter.

Your loving friend,

Gertrude Bass Warner

Portland address:

Heathman Hotel
Park and Salmon Street
Portland, Oregon.

To Miss Elizabeth Keith

Care of Miss B Bosbyshell

1400 Milan Avenue

South Pasadena, Californai